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October 20, 2016 
 
Kofi Boa-Antwi 
Technical Advisor 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 
P.O Box 1360 
Cambridge Bay, NU   X0B 0C0 

Sent VIA Email: info@nirb.ca 
 

RE:  Notice of Screening for North Country Gold Corp.’s “Committee Bay” project proposal 
(NIRB File No. 07EN021)   
 
Dear Mr. Boa-Antwi,  
 
On behalf of the Government of Nunavut (GN), I would like to thank the Nunavut Impact 
Review Board (NIRB) for the opportunity to provide comments on the “Committee Bay” project 
proposal.    
  
The GN has reviewed the project proposal and provided comments in the attached Appendix.   
 
Should you have any questions or concerns regarding our comments, please contact me by 
phone at (867) 975-7837 or by email at tprice@gov.nu.ca. 
 
Qujannamiik,  
 
 
[Original Signed By]  
 
 
Tina Price  
Avatiliriniq Coordinator 
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APPENDIX (1 comment) 
 

Screening comment #1 

Department Environment 

Organization Government of Nunavut 

Subject/Topic Waste Disposal 

References 07EN021 – Spill Contingency Plan 

CONCERNS 

The Proponent’s spill containment and cleanup strategy states that in response to a spill the Proponent 
will “place contaminated material into sealed, 205 litre, labelled drums and segregate within 
secondary containment until shipping off site to an approved waste disposal facility.” 
 
The spill response plan does not contain information pertaining to the frequency that contaminated soil 
will be removed for disposal at an approved disposal facility. Removal of contaminated waste is 
referenced only upon remediation of the project.  
 
It is possible for steel containers to corrode with little to no visible warning before a spill occurs. For this 
reason hydrocarbons should not be stored in steel drums for prolonged periods of time, and instead be 
removed to appropriate disposal facilities on a regular basis. 

SUGGESTIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 

The Government of Nunavut recommends that the Proponent commit to removing contaminated 
waste and soil to an approved disposal facility on an annual basis.  

ADDITIONAL COMMENTS 

NA 
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